

STATE OF DELAWARE

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

800 BAY ROAD P.O. BOX 778 DOVER, DELAWARE 19903

NICOLE MAJESKI SECRETARY

July 25, 2023

Ms. Marilyn Smith
Executive Director
Dover/Kent County Metropolitan Planning Organization
1783 Friends Way
Camden, Delaware 19934

Dear Ms. Smith:

Per the Delaware Department of Transportation's Fiscal Year 2023-2026 STIP, I am recommending programming Federal funds for Fiscal Year 2024 projects as follows:

Surface Transportation Block Grant Program (STBG) (Population 50K to 200K) (Y236)

<u>Project</u>	<u>Amount</u>
East Camden Bypass	\$10,500,000
West Camden Bypass	\$9,700,000
K104, Kenton Rd. SR8 to Chestnut Grove Rd	\$5,000,000
Total	\$25,200,000

FTA Urbanized Area (5307)

<u>Project</u>	<u>Amount</u>
Preventive Maintenance - Kent County	\$95,400
Transit Vehicle Replacement (1) 45' Fixed Route Bus KC FY25	\$870,000
Dover Bus Canopy Solar Panels	\$2,110,450
Transit Vehicle Replacement (4) 40' Buses KC FY22	\$3,507
Paratransit Replacement Buses KC FY24	\$2,161,556
Total	\$5,240,913

Congestion Mitigation/Air Quality (CMAQ) (Y400)

<u>Project</u>	Amount
Statewide Rideshare – Transportation Management Improvements	\$384,000
Statewide Bicycle and Pedestrian Improvements	\$6,000,000
Statewide Transportation Management Improvements	\$2,176,000
Total	\$8,560,000



Project	Amount
Statewide Transit Vehicle Replacement	\$458,596
Total	\$458,596
Transportation Alternatives Program (Y300, Y301, Y306, Y307, Y308)	

<u>Project</u>	<u>Amount</u>
Statewide Transportation Alternatives (FHWA)	\$5,400,000
Total	\$5,400,000

We respectfully request your approval by way of signature on this document. If you have any questions, please contact me at (302) 760-4819.

Executive Director

Sincerely,

Amanda Gudtari

Sr. Fiscal Management Analyst, Finance

Doug Atkin, Division Administrator, FHWA cc:

Theresa Garcia Crews, Regional Administrator, FTA

Nicole Majeski, Secretary

Shanté Hastings, Deputy Secretary

Lanie Clymer, Director, Finance

Pamela Steinebach, Director, Planning

John T. Sisson, Chief Executive Officer, Delaware Transit Corporation